t 519.364.2780 | t 1.888.HANOVER | f 519.364.6456 | hanover.ca

April 21, 2021

Lindsay Green, Clerk Township of Southgate 185667 Grey Road 9, RR#1 Dundalk, ON

Via Email: <a href="mailto:lgreen@southgate.ca">lgreen@southgate.ca</a>

Re: Endorsement of Resolution - Grey Bruce Public Health Unit's Medical Officer of Health Dr. Ian Arra

Further to your correspondence dated April 8, 2021 regarding support for Grey Bruce Public Health Unit Medical Officer of Health, Dr, Ian Arra, please be advised that Hanover Council passed the following resolution at their April 19, 2021 meeting:

## Moved by DEPUTY MAYOR HICKS | Seconded by COUNCILLOR HOCKING

**THAT** the Council of the Town of Hanover support the resolution of the Township of Southgate and the actions and leadership of the Grey Bruce Public Health Unit Medical Officer of Health Dr. lan Arra, in response to the Covid-19 pandemic. **CARRIED** 

I trust this is satisfactory, however should you have any questions or concerns, please do not hesitate to contact the undersigned.

Respectfully,

Brian Tocheri CAO/Clerk

BT/vm

cc: Grey Bruce Public Health Unit
County of Bruce
County of Grey
Township of Huron-Kinloss
Municipality of Northern Bruce Peninsula
Municipality of South Bruce
Town of South-Bruce Peninsula
Municipality of Kincardine

Municipality of Brockton
Municipality of Arran Elderslie
Town of Saugeen Shores
Municipality of West Grey
Municipality of Grey Highlands
Township of Chatsworth
Township of Georgian Bluffs
City of Owen Sound
Municipality of Meaford
Town of the Blue Mountains